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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

Well, here we are in a brand New Year!!   2015 brought our District many great successes 

and 2016 is on track to be even better for Lionism.  Make sure that you and your club stay 

busy; not only with your established projects, but with new projects, as well!   

I would like to ask once again for a representative from each club to email me a monthly 

report of what activities you have been engaged in.  I want to share your successes  with 

everyone and provide other clubs in the District with ideas for activities that may work in 

their communities. 

Lastly, I have run into numerous problems with Google and Gmail as they have set up filters 

to prevent spamming.  These filters identify our newsletter as spam and shut me down be-

fore I can email a copy to everyone.  I have created an account with ATT.net and hope to be 

problem-free this month..  We shall see!!   

Remember, submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@att.net no lat-

er than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

Happy New Year! I hope everyone had a 

wonderful Christmas and was able to rest 

up a little during the holiday season.  We 

are now half way through this year and 

there is a lot of work that we can still do to 

make sure we end the year just as great as 

we started. 

 

Before I go any further in my article this 

month, I need to stop and thank everyone 

who called, emailed, sent a card, stopped 

by the funeral home or just thought about my dad this past month.  I am so lucky to 

be surrounded by so many caring people as yourselves who supported me and my 

family during this time.  I need to thank all of you again for understanding my deci-

sion to cancel the District Christmas party and also having to cancel a few club vis-

its, I promise, if you still want me to come out, I would be more than happy to.  Just 

one more thing about my dad and the district committees that he was on or chaired. 

Unless it becomes absolutely necessary, those committee positions upon which he 

served as a member only  will not be filled with a new Lion until next year.  Any 

Committee Chairman spots he held will be filled very soon.  If you are interested in 

any of those, please let me know.  I have had a notice sent out in regards to the Li-

ons Pride District Editor position. 

 

Okay, on to January.  We will have our third Cabinet meeting on Thursday, January 

21
st
.  It will be held at Pasquale’s Restaurant that is on Woodward, just north of 13 

mile and it is hosted by Region Chairman Don Kuechle and the Wixom/Walled Lake 

Lions Club.  The flyer for this meeting has been emailed out and is in this newsletter.  

In January, we also celebrate Melvin Jones’ Birthday on the 12
th
.  I have a few club 

visits set up for the month but I can always schedule more if you would like me to 

come out and see you. 

 



Coins for Camp update: Project is going great! Many of you have generously donat-

ed to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big jar is getting filled quickly. It looks 

like we are closing in on $600 in there!  Thank you all very much for your generosity!  

The jar will be at all of the District meetings and ready for your change. 

In closing, I would like to thank you all again for all of your support this past month 

and for your help in this time of transition.  

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

Lion Lorraine Truba of the Hazel Park Lions Club passed away on December 13, 2015.  Memorial 

contributions can be made to the Richard and Lorraine Truba Memorial Recreational Account, c/o 

City of Hazel Park, 111 E. 9 Mile Road, Hazel Park, MI 48030 . 

 

Lion Douglas Thorpe of the Rochester Hills Lions Club passed away on December 8, 2015.  Me-

morials may be directed to the Lion’s Bear Lake Camp and Leader Dog for the Blind. 

 

PDG Lions Ed Pick , formerly of the Fraser Lions Club and currently with the Rockledge, FL Lions 

Club, passed away on December 22, 2015.  Ed was the PDG of Florida District 35-D.   



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 

Happy New Year!  Doc and I just returned from a week in Florida where we enjoyed 80 degree 
weather.  I hope everyone had a great holiday and you're ready to get back in the groove.   In De-
cember I had the pleasure of joining the Clawson Lions Club at their Annual Christmas Party and 
watch the members and guests battle it out to win the live auction items.   I also enjoyed the Christ-
mas Party the Pontiac Lions host for the local Special Needs students, including a visit from Santa 
and gifts for all the children.   I attended the Penrickton Center Christmas Event held for their stu-
dents and a visit from Santa included.   
 
Sadly I attended the Lions Memorial for PDG Jim Leach Sr.  A very special man to many, to his 
family, community and Lionism.  My heart goes out to Lion Karol, DG Jim, First Lady Kim, Gene-
vieve and Jacob.  Jim leaves a large hole in our hearts and the district. 

Lions International declares January 10-16,  the Worldwide Week of Service to Fight Hunger 
and Poverty 

Here's how your club can take part in this special event: 

Plan your project - Host a service project that impacts hunger and poverty in your community dur-
ing the week of January 10-16. Download the Planning Guide for project ideas and planning tips on 
Lions International website www.lionsclubs.org. 
Promote your project - Invite your community to serve with you to showcase your club and the 

power of service. 
Report your project - Report your service on the MyLCI Service Activity Report to earn 
a Centennial Banner Patch and to get your club's name on the Centennial Ticker. Be sure to in-
clude the project date. 

We celebrate the birthday of our founder, Melvin Jones on January 13.  We have a Cabinet Meeting 
scheduled for January 21 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/iad461.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/
https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/
http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/index.php


Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

Happy New Year!!! 

I hope that all of you had a wonderful Christmas with your family and friends!!  The little break to 

take time for ourselves and our loved ones helps all of us to recharge and refresh!  So with that be-

ing said….  Back to Work, Right? 

 

The next round of Region meetings are as follows: 

Region I        Wednesday, February 17, 2016      Wixom/Walled Lake 

Region III     Thursday, February 18, 2016            Eastpointe 

Region II       Monday, February 22, 2016              Clawson 

 

The New Year that is upon us will bring many new events and fundraisers that all of us have on our 

calendars.  SO…. please keep us all in the loop with what you have going on in your own clubs.  

We can’t help each other out of we don’t know what is going on!  There are still some clubs out 

there that I would like to visit, so let me know when would be a good time!  I can’t wait to see all of 

you again at the upcoming Region meetings. 

Sincerely, 

Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 

lvoisich@yahoo.com 



New members are the life-blood of our organization..  Take time 

to welcome them and include them in your activities! 

 

The Madison Heights Lions Club welcomes Lynn Carrier, sponsored by Edward Jacobs. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Lester Hutchins, sponsored by Sandra Roach. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Trent Peshek, sponsored by James Rewalt. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Subra Sunderaswaran, sponsored by James Leach, Jr. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Robert Charlton, sponsored by James Boomer. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Susan Melendy, sponsored by Mark Melendy. 

 

Many thanks to Lion Larry Cole for providing new member information 

each month! 

 















BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club and the American Red Cross are hosting a blood drive on January 

16
th
 from 9 a.m. until 2:45 p.m.   The blood drive will be held at the Sterling Heights Lions Club, 

12828 Canal in Sterling Heights.   

There is a critical need for blood!  Help to make sure that blood is there when needed at a mo-
ment’s notice.  Walk-ins are welcome. 

You can register ahead of time at redcrossblood.org/rapidpass.   








